MINUTES OF THE WASHINGTON GYM HISTORIC REGISTER WORKSHOP FOR THE BOARD OF CITY COMMISSIONERS FOR THE CITY OF PORT ST. JOE FLORIDA, HELD IN THE COMMISSION CHAMBERS, 2775 GARRISON AVENUE, November 17, 2021, AT 10:00 A.M.

The following were present: Mayor Buzzett, Commissioners Ashbrook, Hoffman and Langston. City Manager Jim Anderson, City Clerk Charlotte Pierce, and Finance Director Mike Lacour were also present. Commissioner Lowry joined the meeting at 10:20 A.M.

The purpose of the Workshop was for the North Port St. Joe George Washington High School Grant as presented by Cleary Larkin, Ph.D., R.A., Acting Director, Historic Preservation Program, Assistant Scholar, Department of Urban and Regional Planning, Director, Preservation Institute Nantucket, University of Florida.

Mayor Buzzett welcomed everyone to the Workshop.

Dr. Larkin reviewed the Spring 2020 Cultural Resource Survey Project that was conducted by UF Students. She shared that there is \$83,000 for the project and they will work with various groups to get the site listed on the FL Master File Site and ultimately on the National Register of Historic places.

Dr. Larkin shared that the grant began on July 1, 2021, and will run through June 30, 2023. She noted other funding sources for improvements to the site and discussed the significance of the site to the North Port St. Joe Community

Mayor Buzzett thanked Dr. Larkin and those attending for their input, and adjourned the Workshop at 10:43 A.M.

| <i>12.1</i> |
|-------------|
| 2/ e |
| |